
Call to Order and 

Welcome 

Palmetto Charter School Board of Directors Meeting 

May 16, 2018 

The meeting was called to order at 3:39pm by Mr. Eurice. In attendance were Michael Ameres, Debra Waithe, 
David Fernandez, Robert Montgomery, and Roxanne Britt. 

Adoption of Minutes I Robert Montgomery motioned to approve the minutes and David Fernandez seconded to accept the minutes as 
from 4/25/2018 Meeting submitted. All approved. 

Updates from Mr. 

Bustle 

Presentation by 

Architect JB Taylor 

Consideration of 

Owners Rep- John 

Affolter 

a) ½ Percent Sales Tax - $100,000. There are limitations on how we spend it. Right now, it cannot be spent on
buildings, but Mr. Bustle is working with the district to amend.

b) Millage Increase - passed March 20, $270,000 to be used for operating expenses only.

c) HB 7069 -$201,000 in our account, pending litigation.

d) HB 7055-$200,000 estimated for capital funding for 2018-2019.

e) Giving Challenge -we raised $19,000. We have three streams of money we didn't have before. Puts us in a
good position.

f) Building Timeline -Initially we just wanted to push forward. We now have an architect, who will be making a
presentation. We still aim to be done for the 2019-2020 school year. If we get to the point where don't think
we're going to get there, we will may consider slowing down the project down rather than have a mortgage
with no income.

g) Business plan -Included in official record. l<erry Ward suggested we count on 5 -5.5% interest rate. That's at
the higher amount of 2mil. Still hopeful the project can be done for that amount.

JB Taylor was welcomed by Mr. Bustle. He comes to us with a lot of experience with school projects. He is local to 
Palmetto as well. He would like to present a plan to the engineers this week with full construction documents for 
permit by the end of next month. 

Billy asked that copies be given to the board so that they can review it. He asked the Board to have thoughts 
and/or suggestions in by May 29th • Mr. Bustle will send copies to the Board members. Please filter comments 
through Mr. Bustle. Mrs. Waithe expressed how exciting it is to see this coming together. 

Mr. Bustle would like to nominate John Affolter for the board's recommendation to manage the project. His 
specialty is steel buildings. Mr. Ameres motioned to accept Mr. Affolter and Mrs. Britt seconded the motion. All 
approved. 








